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Minutes of the 139th Annual General Meeting of the Cricket Section held at the Club Pavilion on 10th November 2019 at 12.30 p.m.
	1. Apologies
    Received 


	Bruce Forrester, Tony Holding, Iain Phillips, Bryon Boyes, Chris Langford, Dorothy Pilley, Guy Saunders, John Potter, Vivienne Potter, Guy Saunders, Andy Henderson. Michelle Richards, Joe Wilkinson, Dom Philp, Neil Hurst, Des Mackrill

	Attendees   


	Neal Avent, Peter Richards, Chris Haslam,  Julia Elder, Gareth Davies, Terry Braithwaite, Kathryn Forrester, Gary Gajon,  David Bowen, Chris Richards, Sacha Selvaratnam, Trevor Watson, Rob Sobers, Tim Royall, Neil Innes, Alex Ludlam, Henry Saunders,  George Saunders, Harry Avent, Charlie Avent, Chris Chapman, Matt Webster, Steve Bignell, Harold Webb   

	
	Chairman, Mr Neal Avent welcomed all attending the AGM. One minute’s silence was held 

  

	
	

	2. Minutes    


	The Minutes of the 138th Annual General Meeting held on 11th November 2018 were accepted and signed by Chairman, Mr Neal Avent 


	
	

	3. Matters arising                


	Need for more Qualified Umpires for 2nd XI 
It will be proposed at the MCCL AGM that clubs who can offer qualified umpires for 2nd XI league matches will be awarded up to a maximum of 4 additional points per season.  Peter Richards has been in contact with Roger Behling to see if he would be available to umpire some matches for WHCC.  Peter confirmed he will also be available to umpire.



	
	

	4. Reports 
Chairman’s Report  
Treasurer’s Report
Colts Report

	Reports from the Chairman, Treasurer, Captains and Colts Manager published on Club Website 
Chairman, Neal Avent gave a summary from his report for the 2019 season 
1st XI – had some good wins against top sides, but lost against sides lower in the division
2nd XI – a slow start but good wins later in the season but missed out on promotion – hope promotion might be possible for 2020 season
3rd XI – gained promotion
4th XI -  just missed out on promotion
5th XI – it is hoped matches played 2020 season will involve less travelling, which should lead to better availability
Tigers and Sunday matches – Neal apologised to Matt Webster for not including the Tigers and Sunday matches in his report
MDL – not as successful as in previous seasons
6 a-side – thanks extended to Henry Saunders for organising a very successful day

Cricket Week – did not take place 2019 season

Thanks extended by Neal to the Cricket Committee
The report was adopted - proposed by Harry Avent
No questions were received from the membership re finance 

Treasurer, Chris Haslam gave a summary from his report for the 2019 season 
Key Points being:
Contribution to Parent Club: More than budgeted mainly due the £12K anticipated spend on repairing nets not required as it is hoped to build new indoor nets.  The application for the nets is still awaiting a response from Enfield Council – the £12K spend for nets will be removed from next year’s budget
Lettings: - lettings in 2019 more than expected.  In future if more home pitches are required for club matches the number of lettings will be reduced.  More home matches could be helped by making use of the flexi-pitch
Sponsorship – it has been agreed income from sponsorship via Guy Saunders will be included in the cricket section budget

Colts – income from colts slightly down partly due to bad weather early season – this is not causing Chris any concern
Senior Subs and Match Levies – Chris Haslam believes subs and match levies should remain the same.  This will have to be approved by Management.

Summary – The section is financially good

The report was adopted – proposed by Neal Avent
Colts’ Manger – David Bowen gave a summary from his report
Cup Success - On the playing side we won two county cups, at under 15 and 17 level, this being only the second time in the club’s history we have won two competitions in one season. 
Subs/Colts numbers – down from 2018 season, partly due to bad weather early season forcing 25% of matches to be cancelled.  Friday nights not quite as successful as in 2018 – in part due to colts evenings being divided between Thursdays and Fridays

Winter nets for end of 2019/2020 season – 100 colts booked for Ashmole School on Sunday, which should make a profit and help to offset any financial loss during the season
Thanks extended to Kathryn Forrester for all of the admin carried out and to Matt Webster for his help with the section


	
	


	
	

	
	

	5.  Election of Cricket     

     Committee 


	Role 

Name

Proposed by

Seconded by

Chairman

Neal Avent
David Bowen
Peter Richards
Vice-Chairman

Terry Braithwaite
Neal Avent
n/a
Secretary

Julia Elder

Neal Avent
n/a
Treasurer

Chris Haslam
Neal Avent
n/a
Match Secretary

Gareth Davies

Neal Avent
n/a
Team Secretary
Tim Royall
Neal Avent
n/a
Colts Managers
David Bowen/Jim  Clark
Neal Avent
n/a
Cricket Welfare Officer
Iain Phillips

Neal Avent
n/a

Ground Representative
Terry Braithwaite
Neal Avent
n/a
Communications

Matt Webster
Neal Avent
n/a
Chairman of Selection
Terry Braithwaite
Neal Avent
n/a
Funding and Sponsorship

TBA

Committee Member – Kit
Henry Saunders
Neal Avent
n/a
Committee Member - membership
Kathryn Forrester
Neal Avent
n/a
Committee Member - Social

Dom Philp
Neal Avent
n/a
Committee Member- Colts

Jim Clark

Neal Avent

n/a

Committee Member

Peter Richards

Neal Avent

Na

1st XI Captain

Sacha Selvaratnam
Charlie Avent
Neal Avent


	
	

	6.  Consideration for the 2020 Season & Fixtures

Cricket Week 

Considerations for 2020
Cricket Tour
Indoor Facility
Website and Newsletter

AOB

	Gareth Davies reported: 

MCCL League
Starts 9th May – 5 sides in the league
Jim Conroy Cup
Only Southgate and Enfield playing in this competition in 2020 – WHCC had to withdraw from playing in the 2019 final due to lack of availability
Royal London Cup
Only top 4 teams in Premier league to enter the cup
Middlesex Cup 
Waiting for application form
Lettings
Still awaiting some lettings to be fitted into the schedule
6 a-side
Sunday 19th/26th July – proposed options
Cricket Week
To be decided – please see details of discussion re cricket week set out below
Fixture v London New Zealand
Sunday 21st June – this might be amended if needed
MCC Fixture
Wednesday 15th July – this will not necessarily be played as a part of cricket week 
There followed a discussion about the future of organising a cricket week following the cancellation of Cricket Week 2019 season  Main points being:
If the week is held during the school holidays this benefits availability of teachers and older pupils who are not away on holiday.  Due to matches being cancelled in previous years players are now more reluctant to take time off work only to find the match is cancelled.  Fixtures previously enjoyed v. Wanstead and the Bob Cole XI have now fallen through and it is becoming more difficult to arrange a fixture v. another club.  
There was insufficient availability for a President’s v. Chairman’s XI match 2019 season

Suggestions put forward were:  Vets v. 1st XI; Round Robin evening matches inviting Enfield and Cockfosters to take part; Older colts matches / teachers matches

Peter Richards is proposing a 4 day tour to Norfolk – the response in favour of this was good with 7/8 keen to tour, although the proposed dates could clash with possible dates for cricket week.  Peter will look into costs of hotels but will need definite answers re availability.  Members do not need to tour for the full 4 days.  

Omar might be organising pre-season tour
This will be discussed more fully during cricket committee meetings

No update given by the council following an appeal after initial application was turned down

Matt Webster gave an update – new cricket website being set up with old information needing to be uploaded.  (Some information has been lost when the old website was taken down).

Matt requesting match reports for inclusion on the newsletter

Trevor Watson asked for an update on Dela Rey’s health.  Neal Avent informed the meeting that Dela had suffered a stroke and was in hospital 

A ‘Just Giving’ page has been set up for contributions to fundraising for Dela – it is also hoped a cricket match will take place on 28th December to help fundraising

	
	

	
	The meeting was closed at 1.10 p.m. with a vote of thanks to the Chairman
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